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Investigation Leads to Improvement in Cannon County Evidence Room 
Change Comes After Discovery of Numerous Weaknesses  

 
An investigation by the Tennessee Comptroller’s Office has led to the improvement of how evidence is stored 

and inventoried within the Cannon County Sheriff’s Department. 

 

The Comptroller’s Office was asked to review Cannon County’s evidence room and case file management by 

the 16th Judicial District Attorney General’s Office. Investigators reviewed records and evidence dating back to 

February 28, 2002. 

 

The investigation found numerous problems 

with how evidence was stored, secured, 

recorded, inventoried, and disposed of. 

 

One .22 caliber revolver and 49 other items 

of evidence that were listed as being in 

department custody could not be located. 

The missing evidence included drugs, drug 

paraphernalia, and other miscellaneous 

evidence. 

 

Evidence was also left unsecured in areas 

throughout the office and in an unlocked 

trailer behind the facility. Investigators also 

found extra keys to the locked evidence 

room in an unlocked drawer. 

 

The investigation noted a failure to record some items of evidence in the evidence log, or to record evidence in 

the log on the day it was received. 

 

Additionally, the Sheriff’s Department did not dispose of some evidence which had been ordered to be disposed 

of by a criminal court.  

 

“Law enforcement agencies should always perform an annual inventory of all evidence in custody,” said 

Comptroller Justin P. Wilson. “It is also a best practice to store evidence in a single secure location. All 

evidence should be logged and organized properly. I’m pleased to see that Cannon County has taken steps to 

strengthen its weaknesses in these areas.”  

 

As a result of the investigation, Cannon County has made improvements related to the storage and organization 

of its evidence. The department is also in the process of implementing a centralized, computer-based inventory 

system. 

 

Cannon County Sheriff’s Department Evidence Room 

in July 2019 and after improvements in Sept. 2020 



To view the investigative report, go to: https://comptroller.tn.gov/office-functions/investigations/find.html 

 

If you suspect fraud, waste, or abuse of public money in Tennessee, call the Comptroller’s toll-free hotline at 

800.232.5454, or file a report online at: tncot.cc/fraud. Follow us on twitter: @TNCOT 

 
Media contact: John Dunn, Director of Communications, 615.401.7755 or john.dunn@cot.tn.gov 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://comptroller.tn.gov/office-functions/investigations/find.html
https://tncot.cc/fraud
https://twitter.com/TNCOT
mailto:john.dunn@cot.tn.gov

